
 
 

Longford County Council 
 

SITE NOTICE 
 

Planning and Development Act (as amended) 
Part 8 Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) 

 
Notice is hereby given in accordance with the requirements of the above regulations that Longford County 

Council proposes to undertake the following: 
 

Proposed, shared footpath and cycleway provision along R194 (Longford Road / Market Street) and 
Barrack Lane, Granard, Longford consisting of: 

 
- Upgrading of existing footpath of the R194 (Longford Road / Market Street) from Ardscoil Padraig 

Secondary School to Greville Court to facilitate shared footpath and cycleway provision. 
- Upgraded length to include a raised controlled crossing, and additional raised crossings and 

junction tightening at L-5133-0, and Redmond’s Terrace (L-1069-0). 
- New shared cycleway and footpath provision on the southern side of the existing service road 

from Greville Court to Barrack Lane and extending southward on the western side of Barrack 
Lane to Main Street, Granard. 

- Separate, new footpath provision on eastern side of Barrack Lane from the existing Eir Building to 
Main Street, Granard. 

-  
The proposed site extends over the curtilage of Record of Protected Structure (RPS) No. 330 of the 

current CDP 2021 – 2027. 
 
Plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or purchase at a fee, not 

exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy, at the Planning Department offices of Longford County 
Council, Áras an Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford during official public opening hours, excluding 

weekends and bank holidays from Friday 15th December 2023 up to and including Monday 22nd January 
2024. 

Plans and particulars will also be available to view online at www.longfordcoco.ie. 
 

Submissions with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and 

sustainable development of the area, may be made in writing to Longford County Council, headed ‘Part 

8: Granard Shared Footpath & Cycleway’ and addressed to Planning Section, Longford County Council, 

Áras an Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford to arrive no later than Monday 5th February 2024 at 4pm. 
 
 
 
Signed: __________________________      15th December 2023 
 
Signed: John Brannigan 
Director of Services 


